
WEEK-END WOWS  

I want to remind everyone that the 
entertainment we provide here at 
Wellsville Retirement Community is 
always open to visitors.  For many 
years now, we have had our ñWeek-
end Wowò program in place.  It is 
usually on Saturdays at 3:00 but on 
rare occasions it might take place on 
Sunday.  That is why it is always a 
good idea to check the calendar or 
simply call 785-883-4101 to get the 
most updated information.  The 
other day, I had a family member 
ask me how we get such great enter-
tainment for the WOW program.  I 
told this person it is usually just by 
word of mouth.  Then literally within 
a few minutes, the girlfriend of a co-
worker asked me if she could bring 
her guitar in and sing for the resi-
dents.  I asked her to sing a song on 
the spot and I discovered she has a 
beautiful voice.  After she was done 
singing I looked over at the family 
member sitting nearby and said, 
ñSee, thatôs how we get our great en-
tertainment!ò 

COMPLACENCY ñ 
ZERO TOLERANCE  

I remind our staff (and myself) often 
that one of my greatest concerns is 
becoming ñcomplacentò.  The dic-
tionary defines complacent as:  self-
satisfied; pleased, especially with 
oneself or oneôs merits.  I also re-
mind the staff (and myself) that 
there is no top to the mountain.  We 
will never ñarriveò and be done with 
our work or get to a point where we 
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can no longer improve.  One of the 
things I truly enjoy about working in 
the field of long term care is how dy-
namic it is.  Technology has resulted 
in massive changes in how we go 
about our daily work.  Our reim-
bursement systems via the Medicaid 
and Medicare programs have under-
gone incredible changes just in the 
last 26 years that I have worked in 
this field.  How we deal with dying 
and death has also changed dramati-
cally.  I look forward to the future of 
long term care and healthcare in 
general.  I know there will be chal-
lenges as we move forward and I am 
quite confident my staff and I will be 
able to meet those challenges.  I like 
to think of my staff as ñlean and 
meanò when it comes to overcoming 
obstacles.  Fortunately, we do not 
have to deal with a ñcorporate hier-
archyò to get things done.  We can 
usually just have a few conversations 
about a particular issue and then 
make decisions accordingly.   

We thrive on feedback from family 
members, friends and visitors.  I 
promise we want to hear it alléno 
kidding.  So please keep those cards, 
letters, emails and text messages 
coming in.  THANKS!  

Final note:  Next month I will be 
somewhere in the United States rid-
ing my bike from Portland, Oregon 
to Portland, MaineéI plan to submit 
my article from wherever I might be.  

ótil then, 

 
Scott 
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Merle was born and raised on a farm outside of 
Gardner.  Shortly after turning 18, Merle mar-
ried Carl and they were together for 49 years 
until his passing in 1989.  They have 3 sons, 12 
grandchildren, 10 great-grandchildren and 4 
great-great-grandchildren.  

Merle worked at Cramer Chemical for 20+ 
years followed by working as a clerk at Gardner 
City Hall.   As her son recalls, when she wasnôt 
busy raising 3 ñoneryò boys, she regularly met 
with a group of friends for card games and cof-
fee.  After retirement, Merle and Carl spent 
their winters in Corpus Cristi, TX.   

We asked her son, Carl, what he likes best 
about WRC caring for his mother and he re-
plied, "By far the staff.   The staff is just won-
derful."  

Tabatha is a member of our dietary team and is 
originally from Springdale, AR.   She currently 
resides in Wellsville with her girlfriend, Kathy, 
who is also on our dietary team.  They have fu-
ture plans to marry.  

When Tabatha isn't helping cook up some 
WRCôs delicious meals, she enjoys spending 
time with Kathy and visiting with family.  

When asked what she likes most about working 
at WRC, Tabatha replied, "I like chatting with 
the residents, getting to know them and put-
ting  smiles on their faces." 

Merle Winters  Tabatha Ashby  
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Goodbye JulyéHello August!!   

I would first like to thank our fabulous volun-
teers who helped while I was on vacation for a 
week in July.  They were a big help and I didnôt 
need to worry about the residents having fun. 

July was a month for VICTORY!!!  We were 
victorious during our volleyball game with 
Baldwin.  We participated in the quarterly 
Spelling Bee and defeated Baldwin Healthcare 
and Brookside Retirement Community.  We 
brought home the traveling trophy, which is 
being proudly displayed in our Meadowlark 
Neighborhood with a picture of the winning 
team. 

We are saddened by the recent loss of our be-
loved speller, Jackie Carrott.  WRC has such 
great spellers so the hosting community tried 
to give us the hardest words.  They gave Jackie 
ñhieroglyphicsò and ñzwiebackñ.  She spelled 
them with ease and everyone was amazed.  She 
will be greatly missed. 

For the month of August, we once again have 
great entertainment heading our way.  We are 
excited to listen to some new and some old mu-
sic this month.  John Musgrave will be hosting 
a Veteranôs Coffee in our conference room on 
Thursday, August 13th @ 1:30pm. So many 
stories will be told, videos watched and great 
friendships formed.  The community is invited 
to join us.  

Puzzles by Bernadine and Doris  

Bernadine Broers and Doris Welch are putting 
together puzzles at record speed with the help 
of other residents and staff members.  So many 
puzzles, in fact, they are trying to find homes 
for their gorgeous completed pictures.  They 
not only put the puzzles together they also, glu-
ing, and displaying them for all to see.   
 
These completed puzzles will now be available 
to purchase for a small fee and all funds go to-
wards new supplies.  They have three com-
pleted now and more coming soon.  The pic-
tures below show some of these amazing puz-
zles.  If you are interested in purchasing a puz-
zle, please see Bernadine Broers in the Sunrise 
Neighborhood Room 411 for more details. 

Doris and Bernadine working on another 

beautiful puzzle masterpiece. Volleyball Champs! 



Wellsville Retirement Community  

304 W. 7th 

Wellsville, Kansas 66092 

 
 

Veteranôs Coffee 
 

Thursday 
August 13th @ 1:30p.m. 

Robi Boland  

SPOTLIGHT #1 is on Robi 

Boland.  She is our newest CNA 

on night shift.  She grew up in Or-

rick, Missouri and recently moved 

to Wellsville with her boyfriend, 

Shane.  She enjoys spending time 

with her niece and nephew and 

going to the lake on her days off.   

 

 

Favorite High School Memory:  Going to football 

games. 

A person in my life who has inspired me:  My 

brother, C.J. 

3 words that describe me:  Outgoing, fun and laid-

back. 

If I had a time machine and could travel anywhere 

in time:  I would go back to the 1920s to find the 

Gatsby. 

If I could buy anything with price not being a con-

cern:  I would buy a farm. 

If I could wave a magic wand and change one thing 

about the world:  End all the hatred everyone has 

against each other. 

SPOTLIGHT # 2  Spotlight #2 is 

on Skylar See and she is a dietary 

aide.  Skylar is a junior at Wells-

ville High School. She plays bas-

ketball and softball. She also a part 

of the dance team and serves as the 

football manager. Her mother mom 

and grandma also work for WRC.  

 

Favorite High School Memory: Attending dance 

camp this summer. 

3 words that describe me:  Fun, outgoing, athletic. 

A person in my life who has inspired me:  My mom 

and my grandma. 

If I had a time machine and could travel anywhere 

in time:  I would go back the the 50ôs, but Iôm not sure 

why. 

If I could buy anything with price not being a con-

cern:  A house. 

If I could wave a magic wand and change one thing 

about the world:  Everyone would just get along.  

 

Skylar See 


